
SOUTHROYD
EXPLORING THE

YORKSHIRE COAST
HIGHLIGHTS

COBER HILL

#LETGIRLSPLAY

NELL BANK

Children from Year 6 enjoyed their 2
night residential experience at the Cober
Hill Centre, in Cloughton, near
Scarborough.
As well as exploring the coastal features
, the children climbed the 199 steps to
the Abbey and reflected on the Whitby
links to Bram Stoker and Dracula.
See more pictures inside.

Girls across school were inspired by the
football skills of our very own Miss Suraj
and Miss Rigby, to take part in the
“Biggest Ever Football Session” as part
of #LetGirlsPlay.
On International Women’s Day, all the
girls at school enjoyed a football session
with Miss Suraj and had a chance to take
part in this impressive challenge!

For many, this was their first night
away from home, as children in Year 4
took part in their Nell Bank residential.
A chance to explore the local area,
Ilkley and the River Wharfe, was
backed up by some great team
building outdoor activities.

NEW LOOK NEWSLETTER
We are changing the look of our school newsletter, with a
move to our biweekly addition. 
Keep up with school news also by following our Twitter and
Facebook accounts, as well as updates provided by our
school office.

NURTURING ACTIVE CITIZENS
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COBER HILL RESIDENTIAL

Year 6 two night

residential at Cober Hill

ends today, with children

exploring the coast

around Scarborough and

Whitby - as well as the air

museum and zoo

inbetween!Fossil hunting in Whitby.

Yorkshire Air Museum

The 199 steps

Fish and chip lunch



VOCABULARY PARADE

As part of our World Book Day

celebrations, children came to

school dressed as a “word”, as

part of our vocabulary parade. 

Some great conversations saw

our school vocabulary increasing

during an enjoyable dress-up

day.

 

VOCABULARY
PARADE

frangible

precipitation

mesmerising

swashbuckling

courageous

alliteration

Can you guess our words?



NELL BANK RESIDENTIAL

I really enjoyed the 'cross the river'

challenge. I was rewarded for

taking a leadership role and helping

my team from one side to the other.

We managed to dodge the Pirahna

infested custard! (Kian)

Year 4 children enjoyed their

first over night residential at

Nell Bank last week.

With orienteering and den

building among the activities,

the children really enjoyed their

outdoor experience.

Orienteering was my favourite part.

Although, it was very tricky we

were given a method to find all the

locations and I loved the challenge

it gave me. (Elijah)

 I loved every single part of it! I

enjoyed sleeping in a room with all

my friends. (Niall)

I loved the huge playground! Our

group leaders were amazing and

we thoroughly enjoyed all the

activities, especially the habitat

trail. I am still full from eating so

much pizza! (Hettie)



INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S DAY

To celebrate International

Women’s Day, girls across school

got involved in #LetGirlsPlay,

taking part in the Biggest Ever

Football Session, ran by Miss

Suraj.

Girls across the school year’s

enjoyed a football lesson with

Miss Suraj in the morning,

followed by an opportunity to

take part in the challenge to

involve as many girls as

possible in a football session in

the afternoon.

#LETGIRLSPLAY

Y3/4 Children were invited to 
Pudsey Grammar for an opportunity

to play netball.

“I enjoyed switching from 
defence to attack and making

interceptions”, said Theo.

Pippa explained, “I enjoyed it
because I learnt something new and

fun!”

Isabelle enjoyed her height
advantage and Orla liked the
cooperative part of teamwork.

Thanks to Pudsey Grammar.

Y3/4 NETBALL



Today's

J A N U A R Y  |  2 0 2 3
V O L . 1 0

You can book your tickets, through

School Money, for The Big One event

at First Direct Arena.

LEEDS RHINOS
NETBALL

Well done to our Handball team, many

of whom played for the first time!

Gold medal for some and all a great

credit to Southroyd

Well done to Josh, Ruby, Honey, Katie,

Abigail, James, Charlie, Aiden, Monty,

Charlie, Bella and Thomas.

HANDBALL SUCCESS



Remember, due to our exciting building works, there is no planned

holiday club for the Easter Holidays.

 

CABIN PROGRESS

H O L I D A Y  C L U B  R E M I N D E R

The project team, including staff and Governors, visited the local factory for

an update on progress of our exciting cabin build project.

The first shipping containers are combined, and work is very much on

schedule towards completion after Easter.

Children were excited in assembly to see footage of the diggers in action!
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Over the last couple

of months, Monty

and Charlie have

taken place in a

Peco Cross Country

League outside of

school. This is a

series of five cross

country races

organised in and

around Leeds. Each

junior race is 1-2

miles and is chip

timed. We both

finished in the top 4

out of all the boys in

their age range!"

CROSS COUNTRY



A huge well done and thankyou

to our wonderful FOSS team for

organising our Mother’s Day Pop

Up Shop

Chantelle, Sarah, Becki,

Philippa, Vicki, Chris, Alison and

Sarah have worked very hard for

weeks, sourcing and making up

over 270 gift bags!

Thanks to their hard work nearly

230 of our children had the lovely

experience of choosing a gift for

their loved ones.

Thankyou to everyone who

supported this event.

Investors in Pupils Monitoring
School Council met to talk more about how classes were
progressing with the investors in pupils projects and decided on a
few areas where a little more work is needed.

TAG RUGBY TEAM



FOSS NEWS

A huge thank you to those of you who sent money into

school for your child to buy gifts for their special

someone from our Mother’s Day pop-up shop. 

The delight on their faces when choosing that special gift

and taking it away with them to give to someone they

love, was priceless.

 Your continued support enables us to give our children

these invaluable experiences. Thank you! A lot of time

and effort went into purchasing and packaging the gifts

so we hope those of you who receive gifts this weekend,

enjoy them.

EASTER PARADE

Reception loved their chance to
welcome their parents to the Story
Time Drop-In sessions this week.

SAVE THE DATE - SUNDAY 30th JUNE 2024

Preparation for our Summer Fair has already begun. We will
soon be asking for lots of help to make the event as successful
as it always has been - it can’t run without you! If you would like
to get involved in the preparation stage, please contact one of
the FOSS team on the email below.

In the meantime…
·    - Are you looking to upgrade your BBQ this Summer and
are getting rid of an old, gas one in good working condition? If
so, we will take this off your hands to use at our Summer Fair
and save us having to buy a new one.

·    - Do you run a small business or know someone who does
and would be willing to contribute to our Summer fair raffle
prizes? If so, please email foss@pudseysouthroyd.leeds.sch.uk

Look out for more information coming home soon about the
Easter Bonnet parade. Lots of prizes on offer.

SUMMER FAIR STORY TIME
 DROP INS

MOTHER’S DAY
POP-UP SHOP


